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January 2023

The Comptroller of Revenue in Jersey issued an important Guidance Note on 11 January 2023 in relation to the payment of
Land Transaction Tax (LTT).

At this stage, this guidance only applies to share transfer properties (generally, apartments or parking spaces) where LTT is payable.

Strictly speaking, the law required LTT to be calculated on the higher of the contracted price and the market value of the property in
question. This meant for off plan sales where the market value had risen since a purchaser contracted to buy the apartment the LTT
should have been based on the current market value, even if that was higher than the price they had contracted to pay.

This new guidance allows for LTT to be paid on the contracted price (even if lower than the current market value) in certain
circumstances where :

The 2023 Budget introduced changes effective from 1 January 2023 whereby the purchaser of a property which is not the purchaser's
main residence (for example a second home, buy to let or holiday home) would have to pay an additional 3% uplift in LTT (note: this 3%
uplift for non-main residence properties also applies to standard freehold and flying freehold transactions where stamp duty is
payable).
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should have been based on the current market value, even if that was higher than the price they had contracted to pay.

This new guidance allows for LTT to be paid on the contracted price (even if lower than the current market value) in certain
circumstances where :

The 2023 Budget introduced changes effective from 1 January 2023 whereby the purchaser of a property which is not the purchaser's
main residence (for example a second home, buy to let or holiday home) would have to pay an additional 3% uplift in LTT (note: this 3%
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payable).

However, this guidance allows purchasers of share transfer apartments a grace period of 3 months to pay the additional 3% uplift in
LTT where:

Please note that, while this article gives a general update on the development, Collas Crill does not provide tax services. The
above is not legal advice and you may not rely on it – should you require any specific legal advice on the acquisition of properties
or LTT or stamp duty, please get in touch with one of the team.
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